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FAD - Fathers Against Discrimination a.s.b.l.  
“Both Parents for All Children™” 
Patryk P. RYBIŃSKI 
117, route d’Arlon 
L-8009 Strassen 
Luxembourg                

            
            December 13th, 2019 Strassen 
 

 
Dupong, Krieps, Du Bois & Dias Videira 
Ms. Valérie DUPONG 
9, rue de Trévires 
L-2628 Luxembourg 
Luxembourg 
 
 
Dear Ms. DUPONG, 
 
 
My name is Patryk P. RYBIŃSKI and I am in charge of FAD – Fathers Against Discrimination a.s.b.l. “Both 
Parents for All Children™”, a non-profit organization based in Luxembourg with its offices in Strassen. 
 
Our organization has been created to become a platform of dialog to promote gender equality of 
chance for both parents, to stop violation of children’s rights and to assure their well-being.                       
We believe a child should never be deprived of his natural human right to family life and equal access 
to both parents. Nor does anyone have the right to decide which of his parents' love has more value.  
 
As an association looking after the best interest of the Luxembourg children and families we seek 
equal treatment of both parents during custody hearings in Luxembourg family courts. We support 
the rights of fathers and mothers to equal parenthood and successful professional career. We address 
the importance of family values promoting the positive impact a full and healthy family has on 
the upbringing of children.  
 
The reason behind this correspondence is not really to introduce our organization to you. This letter 
is to address another matter.  
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Please be informed that over the course of last two years we have received numerous reports and 
documents regarding your public work (2012-2019), your time at ORK, your past involvement with 
Zonta but most importantly court decisions including your work as children’s lawyer. I think it will not 
come to you as a surprise that most of the feedback have been presented to us by fathers. 
 
Considering the above we would like to inform you that we will continue to monitor your activities, 
your proposals you present before court during custody proceedings and collect evidence associated 
with your work. 
 
The days when public did not know or talked openly about gender-parental discrimination of fathers 
and children’s rights violations in Luxembourg family courts are over. Hypocrisy will end and it is just 
a matter of time before the changes will be introduced.  
 
Still, should you be interested I would like to ask if we can organize a meeting between us in order to 
have a chance to discuss the above. I will adjust my schedule to yours. Thank you in advance for your 
reply. 
 
 
Most respectfully, 

 
 
 

 
 
 
Patryk P. RYBIŃSKI              
President 
FAD - Fathers Against Discrimination a.s.b.l.  
 
 
PS Please visit www.FAD.lu for more information.  
 

 

"Mir wëlle bleiwe wat mir sinn an mir kënnen e Beispill fir den Rescht vun Europa sinn." - 
- "We want to remain what we are and we can be an example for the rest of Europe." 


